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“Add zest to your life . . .And pass the joy to others!”�

Aug - Sept  ‘20 

Activities & Events Guide 



ABOUT THE WILLIAMSTON AREA SENIOR CENTER 
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A Summer to Remember 

 Hope you have been enjoying the seasonable 

weather this summer.  The warm temperatures and 

sun-filled days provide a great opportunity for enjoy-

ing some of your favorite outdoor activities.  

 While we are not able to meet for lunch on a 

regular basis, the board of directors provided a picnic 

and afternoon activities at McCormick Park on Tues-

day, July 14th. Everyone who came had a great time.  

Another picnic is planned for Tuesday, August 18th. 

Details are provided later in this newsletter.  

 What a great opportunity to catch up with your 

friends at the WASC in spite of the fact that we can’t 

meet in person each week during the pandemic. Don’t 

let the fact that we are unable to meet regularly get 

you down. Stay connected with one another by phone 

and social media and plan to join us on August 18th at 

McCormick Park.�

Weekly Activities 

 When the WASC fully reopens we will re-

sume the following activities: 

�� Doors are open from 9:00 am — 2:00 pm each 

Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday.  

�� Lunch is provided by the Tri County Office on 

Aging and is served at 12:00 noon. The cost for 

lunch is $3.50 for seniors. Reservations for lunch 

are recommended and can be made by calling the 

WASC at 517.655.5173. 

�� Many different programs and activities are pro-

vided in addition to the programs following 

lunch. These include: 

Free coffee each day during regular hours. 

Knitting group on Tuesdays from 1:00—3:00 pm. 

Euchre on Wednesdays from 9:00 am — 11:30 am.  

Needle craft on Wednesdays from 1:00 — 3:00 pm. 

 Information regarding other activities which 

become available are posted online and at our Face-

book page.  

 

WASC is online 

Check us out online for latest updates: 

 

Web: www.williamstonseniorcenter.com 

 

Facebook: Williamston Area Senior Center 

WASC Mission 

 The WASC will serve as a gathering point where 

people can come together for services and activities which 

will enrich their quality of life. 

 

 Our mission is reflected in the motto: 

Add zest to life and pass the joy to others. 

 

WASC Purpose 

 The WASC provides educational, enrichment, 

health awareness, and social programs while serving 

as a resource for individuals needing assistance with 

medical and social service networks. The center col-

laborates with other community agencies, local gov-

ernment, and trained professionals to meet the needs 

of the senior population. The center also seeks to in-

form the community of the philosophy of the center 

and solicit financial support for its programs. 

 

WASC Location 

 The WASC meets on the third floor of the 

Commons, 201 School Street in Williamston, Michi-

gan.   

Handicap access and elevators are available. 



DIRECTOR’S CORNER . . . 
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 There is a proverb that says, “Absence makes the heart 

grow fonder.”  We really, really, really miss our seniors. 

 It has been over 20 weeks since the Williamston Area 

Senior Center has opened, because of the COVID-19 pandem-

ic.   We still do not know when we will reopen on a regular ba-

sis. 

 In partnership with the Tri-County Office on Aging the 

Center is still providing a week's worth of frozen meals every 

Wednesday for those seniors who need this assistance.  This ser-

vice will continue until we reopen and as long as the TCOA is 

able to provide meals. 

 On Tuesday, July 14, 2020 we had our first activity since 

March 17 — a picnic in the park.  All seniors practiced social 

distancing, wore masks, and had their temperature checked.  It 

was such a success another picnic in August is being provided by  

popular request. Additional information regarding the picnic is 

included in this newsletter.  Close to 60 seniors participated and 

all were glad they came enjoying a few hours of socializing with 

each other. 

 Several other activities under consideration during this time when the WASC is closed for 

lunch include chair exercises, yoga chair exercises, and meditation.  Please check the WASC web-

site williamstonseniorctr.com or our Facebook page for any announcements as to when these classes 

become available. Classes will be limited to no more than 12 individuals for each class. 

 Hopefully by the time the next Director’s Report is made the WASC will be open and ready 

to resume normal activities.  Let’s pray that this virus gets under control very soon. 

 Please follow the advice of medical experts and wash your hands often, practice social dis-

tancing, wear a mask, and if you feel ill please stay home. If you believe your illness is serious con-

tact your personal physician. Finally, we ask that you continue to be a good neighbor and keep in 

contact with your senior neighbors over the phone to make sure they are ok and not in need.   

 The Williamston Area Senior Center is a non-profit charitable 501 © (3) organization.  Any 

donation to the center is tax deductible.  Another way you can support the center is through a legacy 

bequest as a part of your estate planning. 

 

JohnRoy Castillo, director 

 

 

Enhance Fitness Center & WASC computers 

 Due to the Covid-19 closures, the Enhance Fitness Center and WASC computers are tempo-

rarily unavailable. Once the restrictions are lifted, seniors will be able to access both options. Please 

check the WASC website and Facebook page for more information regarding these services. 

 



WASC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

WASC Wish List 

 

Your donation is appreciated! 

 

�� Printer cartridges, HP 410A 

(Black & colors) 

�� Facial tissue 

�� Dawn dish soap 

�� Paper placemats 

�� 8.5 X 11,  20 # copier paper 

white 

�� Office Max or Staples gift 

cards 

�� 8 oz. drink cups 

�� 8 oz. coffee cups 

�� First class stamps 

�� Quart & Gallon Storage Bags 

�� Paper Towels 

�� Tea bags for ice tea 

�� Coffee 

�� Colorful and /or Holiday 

Napkins 

�� Volunteers 

�� New members (Bring a 

friend) 

HAVE YOU PAID YOUR MEMBERSHIP DUES FOR 2020? 

COST IS $10/year per person. Please send to: 

Williamston Area Senior Center 

201 School Street 

Williamston, MI 48895 

 Membership fees as well as general donations and memorials are used to purchase supplies and 

items to keep the Senior Center running.  

 Purchases include: food not supplied by TCOA (Tri-County Office on Aging), paper, cleaning prod-

ucts, and office supplies.  

Please note: The WASC does not have a source of regular income. It depends entirely on donations from 

generous individuals, civic organizations, and grants from the Senior Benefit Fund to meet the operating 

expenses. 
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President 

Ron Harris (2017) 

Phone: 517.655.3009 

Email: ron101848@gmail.com 

 

Vice President 

Michael Black (2019) 

Phone: 517.202.1610 

Email: mikeablack@gmail.com 

 

Secretary 

Julie Rudd (2017) 

Phone: 517.410.9433 

Email: jul992000@yahoo.com 

 

Treasurer 

Steve Arends (2017) 

Phone: 517.657.3805 

Email: ksarends@yahoo.com 

 

Treasurer emeritus 

Virginia Taschner 

Phone: 517.231.5615 

 

Director 

John Roy Castillo 

Phone: 517.204.7694 

Email: castillojohnroy@gmail.com 

Trustees 

Karen Bollman (2018) 

Phone: 517.655.4728 

Email: kmbollman@gmail.com 

 

Cindy Hale (2018) 

Phone: 517.582.0616 

Email: cindyspinspin@gmail.com 

 

Marilyn Thompson (2020) 

Phone: 517.420.1142 

Email: Marjt76@gmail.com 

 

Roxanne Houghton (2020) 

Phone: 810.869.0952 

Email: roxie03.rh@gmail.com 

 

Tina Maurer (2018) 

Phone: 517.655.6313 

Email: maurertm@hotmail.com 

 

Ann Lemmon (2020) 

Phone: 517.290-3078 

Email: lemmenah@gmail.com 

 

 



VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT 

5 | Williamston Area Senior Center  (517) 655-5173 

 Janet Card is in the spotlight for our volunteer tribute. Janet has 

been an entertainer all her life.  She used to emcee at parties as “Granny 

Hogg” and other characters.  She delivered singing telegrams in many dif-

ferent costumes.  She entertained at children’s parties making balloon ani-

mals and doing face painting.   

 Luckily, when she moved from Saginaw to Williamston to live with 

her daughter, she continued supporting others needing “just a little help” 

by coming to the WASC.  She started making birthday balloons to cele-

brate birthdays each month.  She started coming in more often, entertain-

ing, and telling jokes. 

 Unfortunately, a health scare knocked her off the joke podium and 

many others have stepped up to fill her shoes.  While she does not like to 

criticize others, she has recommended that John Roy’s comedic timing 

REALLY needs some help!  (For those of you have recently attended 

lunches, you know how badly John Roy can butcher the punch line! – And he knows it!) 

 But, on to Janet CARD – what a fitting name.  She continues to entertain and amuse, but now in a 

more discreet manner.  She is our CARD lady!  She keeps up with all the birthday cards for our members – 

getting the birthday list for the month, circulating the cards around the center for signatures (okay, when we 

were open and she could get signatures), addressing, and mailing the cards to all the members – near and 

far!  She makes sure that all our members know they are special. 

 When asked what she liked best about the WASC, she said “The people.  I like visiting with the peo-

ple. Everyone is always so friendly.”  She went on to talk about the differences she sees in this community 

and how everyone pitches in and helps one another.  That wasn’t what she was used to where she previous-

ly lived. 

 It’s volunteers like Janet who make the WASC so special. 

 A special thank you to Janet and all our volunteers for keeping the WASC in operation all these 

years. 

 

—Contributed by Karen Spak 

 

 

LOL 

Losing His Memory 

 

 The man looked a little worried when the doctor came in to administer his annual physical, so the 

first thing the doctor did was to ask whether anything was troubling him. 

 "Well, to tell the truth, Doc, yes," answered the patient. "You see, I seem to be getting forgetful. 

No, it's actually worse than that. I'm never sure I can remember where I put the car, or whether I an-

swered a letter, or where I'm going, or what it is I'm going to do once I get there — if I get there. So, I re-

ally need your help. What can I do?" 

 The doctor mused for a moment, then answered in his kindest tones, "Pay me in advance." 

©LPI 



PRESIDENT RON’S POST 

 Well here we are again – 2 months later.  Not much has 

changed.  Coronavirus is still here.  The WASC is still closed.  

We are still wearing masks.  The important fact is we are still 

here! 

 In the last 2 months, we have delivered baskets to many 

of our members to let them know we are thinking of them.  Then 

we had a picnic at McCormick Park.  Approximately 60 of our 

members attended.  Everyone’s temperature was checked, and 

everyone passed!  The seniors found a nice shaded area for their 

chairs.  Everyone wore masks.  It was a beautiful day for a pic-

nic.  Everyone appeared to have a great time.  We proved that 

we could have a social interaction within the rules during this 

season of the pandemic.   

 What can we do now?  How about another picnic in Au-

gust?  Maybe more seniors will come.  The masks and tempera-

ture readings are now part of our life.  We also need to maintain 

proper spacing.  We have survived so far but we must continue 

to protect ourselves from the virus. 

 We are opening the doors to returning to the WASC for limited activities.  We will start with small 

groups of 10 people.  Masks and temperature readings will be necessary for everyone who attends.  We will 

set up activities for those who attend.  

 We have a grant from the State of Michigan that we need to use by the end of September.  We can use 

the money for health-related activities such as chair exercises, balance classes, chair yoga, and meditation.  

We can set up the classes for the seniors, but we need you to commit to attending them.  Unfortunately, we 

were awarded the grant as the pandemic started.  The State of Michigan will not extend the grant beyond the 

original end date.   

 We are also pursuing a millage to provide a 

steady stream of funding for the WASC in this year’s 

November election.  The millage is .25 percent ($25 for 

a $100,000 home in the community).  The money from 

that millage would pay for the operating expenses of 

WASC.  The difficult part is getting five different units 

of government to agree to put this millage proposal on 

the ballot. This gives the voters an opportunity to decide 

whether it’s something they want to see funded.  The 

units of government we are working with to get this on 

their ballot include Leroy Township, Locke Township, 

Wheatfield Township, City of Williamston, and Wil-

liamstown Township.  If we get past that hurdle, then it 

will be up to the voters to decide.  I want to thank Julie 

Rudd, Susie Cockerill and Karen Spak for all the work 

they have done on the millage proposal.  This is where 

we are for now.  Stay healthy and God Bless you all! 

 

—Ron Harris 
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A few of the WASC members enjoying the first 

“Picnic in the Park.” 



GIFTS, MEMORIALS & BIRTHDAYS 
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Gifts & Memorials 

 

May  2020: 

 

David & Carol Grainger in memory of Joseph Spano. 

Delores Fate in memory of Joseph Spano. 

Janet Card in memory of Joseph Spano. 

Alice Heim in memory of Joseph Spano. 

Michael & Catherine Clein in memory of Joseph Spano. 

Russell & Susan Cockerill in memory of Joseph Spano 

and in memory of Phylis Chirrico. 

 

Red Cedar Garden Club 

Top Flite Financial & Harvest House Ministries 

 

In addition we would like to thank the many individuals who 

give gifts in kind to fulfill the “Wish list” needs as well as to pay 

for meals of fellow WASC members. While we cannot itemize 

all of these additional donations, they are deeply appreciated. 

Birthdays 

 

August 

Constance Foster 

Cindy Hale 

Susie Cockerill 

Don Pletcher 

Dale Schuster 

Patricia Fillwock 

Jacqueline Schnebelt 

Beverly Zetterholm 

 

September 

Julia Lang 

Lewis Fillwock 

Silas Bement 

Barb Upleger 

Edward Bowen 

Sandra Hakkila 

Laura Maynard 

THANK-YOU!!! 

 

 A huge thank-you to the many volunteers 

who helped to prepare and distribute the pandemic 

baskets to WASC members in early June. 

 Thirty-seven baskets which included snacks 

and activities to keep seniors busy while staying at 

home were delivered to the smiles and delights of 

area seniors. Those receiving baskets were very ap-

preciative of this gesture of kindness. The most 

common question asked was, “When will we be 

able to get back to the WASC and see all of our 

friends again?” Hang in there friends. I’m sure eve-

ryone will be happy and relieved when life is able 

to return to a more normal routine. 

Project Fresh Coupons 

 

 Tri-County Office on Aging is offering FREE 

“Project Fresh Coupons” worth $20.00 to be used at area 

Farmer Markets. This offer is for seniors with an income 

less than $23,000/year. Contact Tasha at 887-1393 to get 

your coupon. 

 

 



PICNIC IN THE PARK 

Please call ahead for lunch reservations: (517) 655-5173 | 8 
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For Your Consideration 

 

As taxpayers are being asked to vote yes on yet more millage adding to our tax bill, I am going to 

share my perspective as to how a millage can help the WASC continue to offer programs for area seniors. 

After retiring in 2009, I was looking for a way to continue giving to my community as a volunteer. I 

dropped off Christmas cookies to Nancy Williams at the WASC. She recognized a person who liked to 

bake and asked “would you be interested in volunteering by helping serve meals one day a week?” My an-

swer is obvious as I am still around the WASC ten years later. I moved from volunteering time to serving 

as a board member and president.  

Eight years ago, the Board recognized that lack of funding was critical and a millage was necessary 

to pay expenses. That plan never came together. In the meantime, I investigated and talked with many 

people concerning the matter of senior center funding. The Older American Act (passed at the federal level 

during the 60s) provided money to states for use in county and local services for seniors. Following the pas-

sage of that act, the Tri County Office on Aging was established.  

In 1992 The Williamston Community Schools (Community Education) helped a fledgling group of 

seniors who met at the Methodist Church create the Williamston Area Senior Center. It was funded by 

TCOA and the school district, as well as a generous group of seniors who donated to the Senior Benefit 

Fund. During the late 90s Congress determined that local people (municipalities) should fund local pro-

grams and cut monies from the Older American Act. You know what happened … TCOA cut funding and 

the school district hit shortfalls and cut support for WASC.  

Since that time the WASC persevered by doing without, seeking grant money, increasing the num-

ber of volunteers, and depending upon memorials and honorariums for existence. The time has come to 

provide for a more stable level of financing. Two options will be on the ballot this year to help provide for 

seniors.  

On the August ballot, the Tri County Office on Aging will seek county-wide voter support for an 

Elder Persons millage of .3 that will generate $2.3 million per year. The funds will be used for Meals on 

Wheels and in-home services helping older adults live independently in their homes. Currently 200 older 

adults are on waitlists for such services. It is predicted that the need for those services will go up with the 

growth in the older population. It is also hoped that some services like home repair, could be restored. Cur-

rently 79 of 83 Michigan counties have a Senior Millage. This millage increase will cost the homeowner 

$30 per year for a home worth $200,000 (assessed at $100,000). This millage will provide funding only for 

TCOA. 

In November, The Williamston Area Senior Center is asking the voters in the 4 surrounding town-

ships and city of Williamston (note village of Webberville is part of LeRoy Township) to approve a millage 

increase of .25 that will generate approximately $110,000 for operating expenses. WASC needs financial 

security in order to create a thriving and vibrant program.  We are one of the few senior centers in the state 

that does not receive local funding. The Board of Directors has set several ambitious goals for the WASC 

which includes opening five days a week with the current lunch schedule remaining the same. This action 

would require a director for the five days, as well as an assistant who would be in charge of developing an 

active calendar. The programming would keep the current successful programs plus create activities for 

seniors 60-75 years old.  Please strongly consider voting YES for this millage! Also talk to your family, 

friends, and neighbors to encourage them to support the WASC millage. 

 

Thanks for reading my opinion concerning the financial picture of senior centers and the WASC.  

 

--Susan Cockerill, past president of WASC board 


